

# **SWINTON & LADYKIRK COMMUNITY COUNCIL**

## **MINUTES OF MEETING**

**Date / Time of Meeting:** 01/02/2021 19:20

**Venue:** M.S. Teams Meeting

### **PRESENT**

### **APOLOGIES**

Jim Brown (JB), Bill Purvis (BP), Robert Sloan (RS), Michael Lawrence (ML), Kenneth Morton (KM), Meg Reid (MR)

SBC Councillor M Rowley

SBC Councillors Donald Moffat (DM) and John Greenwell (JG)

**Minutes Taken By:** Bill Purvis

**Next Meeting:** 08/05/2021 @ 19:00

### **MINUTE**

### **ACTION**

Although BP had been appointed Chairman at AGM prior to this meeting in the absence of FW he was taking Minutes and JB acted as Chair.

#### **Minutes of Last Meeting:**

Proposed by ML & Seconded by KM.

#### **Matters Arising:**

None

#### **Police Report:**

December 2020 Report received and circulated on 4<sup>th</sup> January 2021.

January 2021 Report received this afternoon, members have not had time to digest.

#### **Treasurer's Report:**

Balance at 31/03/2020      £ 229.76

Balance at 23/01/2021      £1,921.60.

Income £2,658.61 (£1,000 Covid Grant 7/4/20, SBC Annual Grant £630 1/12/20, Path Maintenance Grant £233.26 and SBC Community Fund Grant (Noticeboards) £795.35.)

Expenditure totalled £966.77 (including skip hire £195, Swinton School PTS £119.90 and path strimming £233.26)

Covid-19 Grant can still be used or returned to SBC.

#### **New Public Notice Boards:**

We hope to have these installed by the end of February.

#### **Planning Applications:**

4 have been considered since May 2020. No objections to any.

# **SWINTON & LADYKIRK COMMUNITY COUNCIL**

## **MINUTES OF MEETING**

### ***Update on Phase 2 of Hudson Hirsal Development***

Nothing further at this time but we understand that the two bungalows are to be retained by Ladykirk Estates and will be let by them. The other 11 houses have been sold.

### ***SBC 20mph speed limit trial***

It is disappointing to note that a considerably number of vehicles are not adhering to the new 20mph speed limit. JB will request updated figures regarding the speed of traffic through village.

### ***Update from SBC Regional Councillors:***

#### ***D. Moffat***

Advised that there had been several complaints re gritting of roads during the recent cold spell. This was the result of mechanical problems leading to one gritter being out of action

### ***Correspondence:***

All correspondence received had been circulated to members.

***Councillor J Greenwell who had been involved with another meeting joined the meeting***

### ***A.O.C.B.:***

. MR referred to the recent survey by SBC and remarked that it was more difficult to access SBC Services due to centralisation. JG Councillors can use Member Enquiry which gets them passed to the relevant Department.

### ***Next Meeting:***

**Normal Meeting:** Monday 08/03/2021 @ 19.00